ADA calls for sound science 
Congress hears testimony on proposed amalgam legislation
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Washington—Health care policy must be based on sound science  because patients deserve nothing less, the Association testified May 8  as Congress opened a second round of hearings on dental amalgam and proposed amalgam-banning legislation.

"In keeping with numerous U.S. and international organizations responsible for protecting the public's health, the American Dental Association reiterates its position that dental amalgam is a safe restorative material whose continued use has value," said Dr. Frederick C. Eichmiller, director of the ADA Foundation Paffenbarger Research Center in Gaithersburg, Md. 

Dr. Eichmiller represented the Association at a hearing of the House Government Reform Committee's newly formed subcommittee on human rights and wellness on "consumer choice and implementing full disclosure in dentistry." The full committee held a hearing Nov. 14, 2002, at which the Association likewise testified to the safety and efficacy of dental amalgam as a restorative material. 

The ADA testified May 8 at the subcommittee's invitation and offered "to set the record straight" on dental amalgam and Association policy.

"The ADA does not recommend or promote any single restorative material," Dr. Eichmiller testified. "The Association believes that patients, in consultation with their dentists, should have a full range of treatment options, including filling materials, basing decisions on what is most clinically appropriate to meet each patient's needs. Dental amalgam is but one of many dental filling materials that the ADA evaluates to help dentists and their patients choose safe, appropriate and effective restorations."

The testimony included ADA-developed comparative information on restorative dental materials and invited members of Congress and the public to this and other information on dental filling choices posted at ADA.org.

"Because the ADA and our member dentists want patients to make informed decisions regarding oral health care, we provide both dentists and patients with educational materials about the advantages and disadvantages of the various materials used to treat decayed teeth," Dr. Eichmiller testified
